MOUNT AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB ~ Minutes of General Meeting 10-14-82

The program for the month of October was held at the Morman Temple, Kensington,
MD. We had a guided tour of the gardens of the Temple. Most of the trees and
plant material were identified as we walked along. We also saw a short film
covering the history of the Temple.

The brief business meeting was held enroute to lunch with 5 members present.
Mrs, Anne DeBoeser, President, called the meeting to order. The minutes were
read and approved. Anne DeBoeser reported there was no activity in the Treasury
so the balandgremains $412.92

Mrs. Peggy Martin reported on our Landscape Project meeting on September 30 at
Holloway Park., Peggy Martin, Ann Williams, Anne DeBoeser and Betty Abercrombie
attended this meeting with our guest, Mrs, Audrie Whitney from Landscape Design
Critics Council. We took measurements of the area and discussed plants that
could be utilized best. Mrs. Whitney will send us her recommendations for the
project and we hope to begin this Fall. Peggy also reported that planting of the
bulbs at Holloway Park will be on Saturday, October 23, Workers are needed,

After a discussion, we decided to order 10 of the Federation cookbooks for our
club. Peggy Martin wiyyorder L cases of pecans for us - 1 whole, 3 pieces.

The District I meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 19. Ann Williams will
attend. Anne DeBoeser will work at the activity center on October 20,

The Arboretum still wishes us to collect dogwood seeds. Ann Williams has some
ready but we need more.

Anne DeBoeser gave the Federation report sent by Jimmie Nell Finley. The Mupm

show will be held Oct 23 & 24, Each club is asked to recruit 2 new members. We
should write our Congressman regarding legislation for a garden club week, Our
corresponding secretary, Vivian Lynn, will handle this. The Federation meeting
will be held on November 16, The program will be "Holidays in the Colonial Manner."

Our club participated in the District I Flower Show, held at Oxon Hill Manor,
October 6 & 7. Anne DeBoeser won the Tri-color award for her table, "A Night to
Remember," Joyce Meyer won 1st place with her design entry, "A Story in Art,"
featuring a work of art. Peggy Martin won 3rd place with her entry, "You Are
Invited." Joyce won a blue ribbon in the Horticulture Division., Peggy was chair-
man of the Youth Division - Special Exhibit. Many ribbons were won by this group.

The meeting was adjourned,

We had a lovely lunch at the Fishery and a visit to the gift shops at the
Washington Cathedral,
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Betty Y. Abercrombie - Recording Secretary



